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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Shaut, Andrea
Monday, April 26, 20219:04 AM
Schultheis, John; Tinti, Elisa

Norman, Edward; Noble, Steve
RE: Greenkill at Wilbur, signal removal

Follow up
Flagged

Thank you, John. I will add this to May's Public Safety committee meeting.

Elisa - can you please add this to my folder?

Thank you,

Andrea

From: Schultheis, John
Sent: Friday, April 23,2O2L t2:26 PM
To: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>; Tinti, Elisa <emtinti@kingston-ny.gov>
cc: Norman, Edward <enorman@kingston-ny.gov>; Noble, steve <sNoble@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Greenkill at Wilbur, signal removal

Hello Andrea-

Please add this item to an upcoming meeting of the Public Safety / General Government committee. The request is for
removalof the traffic signaland replacing it with an all-way stop.

I am attaching my communication and a committee report.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

John M. Schultheis, P.E.

City Engineer
City of Kingston
Engineering Department
City Hall
420 Broadway
Kingston, New York 72401
m) 845-416-0026 (no texts to this number please)
o) 845-334-3967
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CITY OF KINGSTON
Office of the Citv Engineer

.js chulthc is @kiugs torr-ny. gov

John M. Schulthcis, I'.E., City liugiuecr Steveu T. Noble, Mayor

April23,2O2L

Andrea Shaut., Alderman-At-Large, President of the Common Council
Kingston City Hall
420 Broadway
Kingston, New York I24OL

RE: Removal of Traffic Signal, Greenkill at Wilbur

Dear President Shaut:

As you know we requested and obtained legislation in 2020 to authorize removal of 11 traffic signals at
various locations in the City. The DPW completed the work and the intersections have been operating
as all-way stop intersections for several months now. The project was successful and is providing the
City with savings while continuing to allow traffic to move efficiently.

We have become aware that a similar project may be completed at the intersection of Wilbur Avenue
and Greenkill Avenue. We prepared an engineering report to study the location and found that it does
not meet the MUTCD (Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices) warrants for signalization and so the
signal can be removed and replaced with all-way stop.

It is my recommendation that this signal removal be implemented. Doing so will benefit the City and

the general public, especially given the age of the signal equipment and difficulty in maintaining this
signal. Further, this signal does do not include modern features such as pedestrian push buttons.
Unwarranted signals also have the undesirable effect of decreasing the public's respect for traffic
control devices generally.

Therefore, my request is that the Common Council amend the Code as follows

Amend 390-84 Schedule l: Traffic Signals to delete the intersection of Greenkill at Wilbur, and
Amend 390-92 Schedule lX: Stop lntersections to add the intersection listed above as an All-way Stop
intersection.

Please forward this request for consideration at Public Safety / General Government.

I plan to attend the meeting of the committee so that I may answer any questions that arise.

Respectfully,

City Hall . 420 Rroadway . Kingston, New York 12401 . (845) 334-3967. www.kingston-ny.gov



CITY OF KINGSTON
Office of the Citv Engineer

jschultheis @khrgs tou-ny. gov

John M. Schulilreis, I'].E., City Enginccr Steven T. Noblc, Mayor

John M. Schultheis, P.E.

City Engineer

Steve Noble, Mayor
Ed Norman, Superintendent, Department of Public Works

Cily Hall .420 Broadway.Kingston, NewYork 12401, .(845) 334-3967'www.kingston-ny.gov



THE CITY OF KINGSTON COMMON COUNCIL

PUBLIC SAFETY/GENERAL GOVERNMENT
COMMITTEE REPORT

DEPARTMENT: Ensineerine DATE: May26,2021

Description: Amend 390-84 Schedule I: Traffic Signals to delete the intersection
of Greenkill at Wilbur, and Amend 390-92 Schedule IX: Stop Intersections to add the intersection
listed above as an All-way Stop
intersection.

Signature: John M. Schultheis, City
Englneer

Motion

Seconded

Action Required:

SEQRA Decision:
Type I Action
Type II Action
Unlisted Action

Negative Declaration of Environmental Significance: _

Conditioned Negative Declaration:

Seek Lead Agency Stafus:

Committee Vote YES NO

Tony Davis, Chairman

Doug Koop, Ward 2

Rennie Scott-Childress, Ward 3

Jeffrey Ventura Morell, Ward 1

Michele Hirsch, Ward 9Positive Declaration of Environmental Signifi cance:





CITYOFKINGSTON
Office of the Mayor

mayor@kingston-ny. gov

Stevcn'f. Noble
Mayor

April29,202l

Honorable Andrea Shaut
Pres ident/Alderm an- at- Large
Kingston Common Council
420 Broadway
Kingston, NY 12401

Re: Pine Grove Median Recognition

Dear President Shaut,

I am happy to report that a new partnership between the YMCA, The Fuller Building and the City of Kingston
was formed in an effort to renew and replant the Pine Grove median. This past week, l8 Little Leaf Linden's
were planted along the corridor. I would like to formally recognize the YMCA of Ulster County and The Fuller
Building for being willing to "Adopt-a-Median". Through this adoption, these supportive neighbors will help to
care for and maintain this area of Pine Grove Avenue. I would like to request that the Kingston Common
Council formally recognize this adoption per City Code and request that the Department of Public Work
produce a sign to be mounted in this area.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steven T. Noble
Mayor

City Hall' 420 Broadway . Kingston, New York 12401 .(845)334-3902 . l-ax (84.5) 334-3904 .www.kingston-ny.gov





GG
Ti Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:

Shaut, Andrea
Wednesday, April 14,2021 11:51 AM
Schabot, Steven; Tinti, Elisa

Davis, Tony
RE: Handicapped Sign Rmoval

Elisa,

Can you please put the following email into my folder for a communication? Considering this missed the deadline for
April, it would be for May's Public Safety. Steve - if this is a time sensitive issue, and you would like me to consider it as a
late communication, please let me know.

Thank you,

Andrea

From: Schabot, Steven
Sent: Tuesday, April t3,2O2L 10:49 AM
To: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>

Cc: Davis, Tony <tdavis@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Handicapped Sign Rmoval

Handicapped Parking signs can be removed from 155 Spring Street, as per owners requesq no longer needed

I
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:

Shaut, Andrea
Thursday, April 1 5,2021 1 1:37 AM
Schabot, Steven; Morell, Jeffrey; Tinti, Elisa

Bryant, Kevin

RE: Police Headquarters Old Business Laws and Rules

Hi Steve,

I would prefer this to be a new communication. Considering the 2018 Common Council had different membership, I

think it's the more appropriate option. We can use your email and attached renderings as the communication. I will ask
Elisa to file it, and you can expect it at May's committee meeting.

Thank you,

Andrea

From: Schabot, Steven
Sent: Thursday, April 15,ZOZL 11:15 AM
To: Morell, Jeffrey <ward 1@ kingston-ny.gov>
Cc: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>; Bryant, Kevin <kbryant@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Police Headquarters Old Business Laws and Rules

A group representing the late Kingston Police Chief James Riggins has requested the addition of the attached
lettering to the fagade of both the front and rear of the Kingston Police Headquarters. This represents a

modification of legislation which was approved in July 2018 by Common Council. The previous request called
for the addition of a stone wall in front of the building with the lettering on the on the wall. The group has also
requested a small plaque honoring Chief Riggins inside the front door.

Work on the project was not initiated subsequently have submitted this modification of their request
consisting of lettering on the front entrance of the building as well as the rear entrance. They are also
requesting that a plaque be placed inside the front entrance honoring Chief Riggins. All renderings are
attached.

The work will be done with private contributions and no cost will be incurred by the City of Kingston. The
group has also expressed interest in beautifying the plantings around the entrance to the building.

As per Corporation Counsel, the modifications must be approved by the Common Council. I think that this may
fall under "Old Business" and may not need a new communication. However, if this is not the case, this e-mail
will serve as a communication.

Please feel free to contact me if additional information id required.

Respectfu I ly Su bm itted

1

Steven Schabot
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subiect:
Attachments:

Shaut, Andrea
Thursday, April 1 5,2021 1 1:54 AM
Tinti, Elisa

Schabot, Steven
FW: Police Headquarters Old Business Laws and Rules

Riggins 1.png; Riggins z.png; riggins 3jpeg; riggins 4.png

Elisa,

Please include the following email from Alderman Schabot, as well as the attachments, to my communication folder. I

will assign this to committee for May.

Thank you,

Andrea

From: Schabot, Steven
Sent: Thursday, April 75,2O2L 11:15 AM
To: Morell, Jeffrey <wa rd 1@kingston-ny.gov>
Cc: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>; Bryant, Kevin <kbryant@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Police Headquarters Old Business Laws and Rules

A group representingthe late Kingston Police Chief James Riggins has requested the addition of the attached
lettering to the fagade of both the front and rear of the Kingston Police Headquarters. This represents a

modification of legislation which was approved in July 2018 by Common Council. The previous request called
for the addition of a stone wall in front of the building with the lettering on the on the wall. The group has also
requested a small plaque honoring Chief Riggins inside the front door.

Work on the project was not initiated subsequently have submitted this modification of their request
consisting of lettering on the front entrance of the building as well as the rear entrance. They are also
requesting that a plaque be placed inside the front entrance honoring Chief Riggins. All renderings are
attached.

The work will be done with private contributions and no cost will be incurred by the City of Kingston. The
group has also expressed interest in beautifying the plantings around the entrance to the building.

As per Corporation Counsel, the modifications must be approved by the Common Council. I think that this may
fall under "Old Business" and may not need a new communication. However, if this is not the case, this e-mail
will serve as a communication.

Please feel free to contact me if additional information id required

Respectfu lly Su bm itted

Steven Schabot
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I
Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
lo:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Shaut, Andrea
Monday, April 26, 20219:26 AM
Tinti, Elisa

FW: Block Park Basketball Court Dedication

Follow up
Flagged

Please add the following as a communication for May

Thank you,

Andrea

From: Schabot, Steven
Sent: Sunday, April 18,2O2'J.9:35 PM

To: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>

Cc: Timbrouck, Lynsey <ltimbrouck@kingston-ny.gov>; Noble, Steve <SNoble@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Block Park Basketball Court Dedication

President Shaut
The Parks and Recreation Commission has voted unanimously to to dedicate the Block Park basketball court to Kenneth
Bryant along with a modest plaque. Their heartfelt letter follows. Ken passed away tragically in 2O72 after a lifetime
of dedication to the City Of Kingston, it's children and the Recreation Department. His steadfast dedication to his family
was also be remembered fondly. an opportunity to work with such a person is rare, and I am proud and blessed to have
served on the Recreation Commission with this caring and selfless individual. I fully support memorializing Mr. Bryant in

this fashion and I think it would be respectful that the Common Council officially recognize him in a resolution.
lnvitations to the dedication will be dedication will be sent to all. You may be advised that the memorial will be funded
by private donations.

Respectfully
Steven Schabot, Alderman/City of Kingston Recreation Commission Liaison

1





Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:
Attachments:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Shaut, Andrea
Monday, April26,2021 9:25 AM
Tinti, Elisa

FW: Block Park Basketball Court Dedication
Ken Bryant Naming Request- Block Park BasketballCourt4-19-21.pdf

Follow up
Flagged

Please include in my communications folder, with the attached letter

Thanks,
Andrea

From: Timbrouck, Lynsey

Sent: Monday, April L9,2O2L 9:07 AM
To: Schabot, Steven <sschabot@kingston-ny.gov>; Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>
Cc: Noble, Steve <SNoble@kingston-ny.gov>

Subject: RE: Block Park Basketball Court Dedication

Good Morning,

On behalf of the Parks and Recreation Commission, please see the attached letter. Thank you

Best,

Lynsey

Lynsey Timbrouck
Director of Recreation
Parks and Recreation
467 Broadway
Kingston, N,Y. l24O{
(p) 845-481-7333

From: Schabot, Steven
Sent: Sunday, April t8,2O2L 9:35 PM
To: Shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-nv.gov>
Cc: Timbrouck, Lynsey <ltimbrouck@kingston-nv.gov>; Noble, Steve <SNoble@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Block Park Basketball Court Dedication

President Shaut
The Parks and Recreation Commission has voted unanimously to to dedicate the Block Park basketball court to Kenneth
Bryant along with a modest plaque. Their heartfelt letter follows. Ken passed away tragically in 2012 after a lifetime
of dedication to the City Of Kingston, it's children and the Recreation Department. His steadfast dedication to his family
was also be remembered fondly. an opportunity to work with such a person is rare, and I am proud and blessed to have
served on the Recreation Commission with this caring and selfless individual. I fully support memorializing Mr. Bryant in

1



this fashion and I think it would be respectful that the Common Council officially recognize him in a resolution.
lnvitations to the dedication will be dedication will be sent to all. You may be advised that the memorial will be funded
by private donations.

Respectfully
Steven Schabot, Alderman/City of Kingston Recreation Commission Liaison

2



April19,2021

City of Kingston Common Council
420 Broadway
Kingston, NY 12401

Dear President Shaut and Common Council,

On behalf of the Recreation Commission, I would like to submit a formal request to name the
Block Park Basketball Court in remembrance of Ken Bryant, who passed away in 20i2. Ken was
a selflcss man who dedicated countless hours to serving the Parks and Recreation Department and
the community as a whole. His list of accomplishments, both professional and personal, is versatile
and impressive, to say the least. In the eyes of the Commission, his contributions make him a very
worthy candidate of this honor.

Many who knew Ken remember him as a determined, competitive, yet kind and warm person. He
dedicated over 25 years to giving back to the community as a volunteer coach for the City's youth
Biddy League Basketball Program. While he was known by many as "Coach", his teachings went
far beyond basketball skills. Ken was a strong believer in canying a positive attitude and working
together, which was his focal point to anyone who was lucky enough to play on his team.

In addition to volunteering as a basketball coach, Ken served on several boards and commission
for the community he loved so much. He was the Chairman of the Kingston Parks and Recreation
Commission, a member of the City of Kingston Human Rights Commission, Ulster County youth
Bureau, and Chairman of the Bureau's Planning Committee.

Ken took pride in the work he did and how he did it. He carried himself with poise and grace that
never went unnoticed by those around him. His impact on the Parks and Recreation Department
still remains and feels deserving of the honor of naming the Block Park Basketball Court in his
memory.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully

L
Director of Parks and Recreation




